
Sun and Fun Tri-County Senior Softball Fall Meeting 

 

Date: October 1, 2024 

Place: Continental  

Time: 11:00 am 

Call to order by President Bob Falzone @ 11:10  

Pledge of Allegiance 

 Roll Call:  Clerbrook, Continental, Del Webb, Hawthorne, Holiday RV Village, Lakes @ Leesburg, 
Legacy, Pennbrooke, Plantation, Recreation Plantation, Royal Highlands, Spruce Creek, Sunlake, 
Stonecrest, SummerGlen, Water Oak. All communities present 

Field of Dreams Review:   Stonecrest: Rich Gyger, Steve Clark, Del Webb: Fred Willman, Ken 
Marshall, Continental: Ray Calvin, Spruce Creek: Andy Beausoleil, Lakes @ Leesburg: Tom 
Mosley, Hawthorne: Terry Stevenson, Tom Stephenson, SummerGlen: Mike Tamburello (2022), 
Ron Garcia (2023), Clerbrook: Paul Steinman 

Minutes: The minutes from the April 2024 annual meeting were accepted on motion by Plantation 
and Stonecrest 

Treasurer Report: The report was accepted on motions made by Royal Highlands and 
SummerGlen. The dues of $25.00 for this fiscal year have been and are being collected by the 
treasurer. 

Umpire Clinic Review: 

Bob Andrews recapped the clinic held at Continental, with a good turnout. The next two clinics 
are Plantation 10-17, and Sunlake 1-6-25. All the managers, division reps, and park reps are urged 
to attend a clinic. 

Webmaster Report: 

Schedules are being worked on and should be out within a week. Discussion on the number of 
games being scheduled in Division 1, which will be looked into by Maryann. 

Old Business: 

• The league will be returning to the Trump Stote 44/375, optic yellow, red, or black stitching 
at the start of this playing season. 

New Business: 

• President Falzone presented Continental with a recognition plaque for providing a service to 
the league over many years. 

• The following communities received approval to have sister communities this season: 
Sunlake, Lakes @ Leesburg, Royal Highlands, SummerGlen, and Legacy. 



• The required Draft Verification Document was collected by most of the communities, with 
the remaining communities to have them to the secretary by the October 18th meeting. 

• League dues were collected for the upcoming season. 
• Discussion by Bob Andrews on the prospect of performing bat compression tests on bats, 

but no conclusion has been identified at this time. 
• The opcomm is looking into the use of a lower compression ball, that will be used across all 

divisions during the All-Star game at Spruce Creek, with the league purchasing the balls 
being tested. 

• Two motions were presented and passed by roll call vote: First, the reinstatement of the 
catchup rule, and second changes to documents reviewed by the opcomm during, the 
summer meetings, reviewed by the Board, and voted on are locked for that playing season, 
except a rule that may create a safety concern. 

• Both of these revisions have been incorporated into the appropriate league documents. 

 

Jim Milligan, 

Secretary-Treasurer 

October 4, 2024 


